


Minutes of NZAGS URGENT one-off Executive Meeting held 27 January 2022, Zoom 7.30pm 

Rowan French (President), Aleksandra Popadich (Treasurer), Bronwen Evans (Executive Director/Secretary), Vanessa Blair (Vice-President), Mark Stewart, Jasen Ly, Gary Stone, Peter Shapkov, Bevan Jenkins, Andrew Moot, Ray Collins
1. Apologies: Simon Bann, David Moss, Julian Speight
The meeting was held to discuss the COVID response to Omicron in relation to the NZAGS Annual Scientific Meeting to be held at Te Papa, Wellington on 2-3 April and the training day on 1 April.
Firstly, it was noted that to hold the conference while in RED would lead to large losses and restrict attendance. The limit of 100 people is the issue. Exhibition staff 20-25, Conference Staff 6, Speakers 20, most from other specialties, so that would allow only 50 members. The costs total $145k so with only 50 attendees and even if some online, the amount we could charge would likely see us have a huge loss. Last two conferences have seen attendance numbers between 150 and 210 driven largely by good programmes and also CPD points. Unable to travel elsewhere, they need a conference. BUT will people wish to travel in times of Omicron? Would we get those numbers?
Secondly, it’s expected that around these dates of 2-3 April, cases will peak and hospitals will be under strain in terms of staffing. Bevan suggested with staff shortages attending conferences would not be high on their agenda. Already one team has had to stand down at Hastings. Rowan suggested that there wouldn’t be a travel ban, but if staffing is an issue, the hospital can say they are not releasing staff for conferences or anything else.
The question of deferring instead of a virtual online conference was discussed. Gary Stone, the conference organizer, supported a deferral as being preferable to an online virtual conference. It was obvious most want a face-to-face meeting and not a virtual online platform. Deferring also means we do not take as much of a financial loss. In fact, if we can hold a conference later in the year it may be well attended and no losses occur. 
Unanimous Decision: That NZAGS should defer the conference to later in the year. Preferably August or September. If the conference is held later in the year, the Executive would prefer the second training day to be held with the conference and perhaps the March training day be held elsewhere.
If we still cannot have more than 100 people at the conference later in the year, the Wellington conference will likely be deferred to 2023.
If the 2022 conference goes ahead in August, then we may hold the 2023 conference (due to be held in Nelson) a bit later, perhaps May 2023. 
Action:  Bronwen to talk with Donna and Gary and Te Papa to look at new dates and then email all members. Registration will remain open.
Action: Bronwen to apply to the Company’s Office for an extension so that we can hold the AGM with the face-to-face meeting later in the year. Rowan will remain President until the AGM.
*****
The decision to defer the 2022 conference raises the issue of the Work4u contract. Currently it’s a loss of $35k every time we defer or cancel a contract. We lost this in 2020 when no conference was held. It could be the same this year. That’s a large chunk of our costs.
With the employment of Ray Collins, we now have two staff members very experienced in running conferences. It’s suggested that NZAGS cancel the contract with Work4U. NZAGS currently have a contract for 2023 and 2024, but with this uncertainty of holding and postponing conferences, it’s costing us too much money. Even if we had to pay Bronwen and Ray for more hours it would only be a 1/3 of Work4U cost.
The uncertainty of the 2023 conference and whether the 2022 event will be moved to 2023, gives NZAGS the perfect opportunity to give notice in writing. If deferred to 2023, why should NZAGS pay another $35k fee for a conference already organized? NZAGS could of course always decide to go back to a conference organizer at a later date, when we have more certainty around COVID, if we require. Bronwen and Ray will split the jobs between them. Helen would take over running the training day which she basically does now.
Action: Bronwen to give written confirmation of cancelling the contract for 2023 and 2024 with Workz4U. Bronwen to do this, once dates have been confirmed for the 2022 conference with Te Papa. We can’t let Donna do any work for 2023.
Thank you, everyone. Date of next meeting 1st March 2022 via Zoom to ratify the Financial Accounts.  We will need to also discuss meeting dates for 2022 as they will change with the conference being moved.

		Meeting
	Proposed Dates
	Proposed Time
	Where

	Zoom
	Tuesday, 1st March 2022
	7.30pm
	Zoom

	Face To Face
	Thursday 31 March 2022
	12.20pm – 4.30pm
	Wellington Airport

	Face To Face
	Friday, 1st April 2022
	8.300am -12.30pm
	Wellington RACS Boardroom

	Zoom
	Tuesday, 28th June 2022
	7.30pm
	Zoom

	Zoom
	Tuesday, 20th September 2022
	7.30pm
	Zoom

	Face To Face
	Friday 24th November 2022
	9.30am-4pm
	?


Meeting closed 8.30pm



